
 
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

To: Honorable Members of the Public Works Committee 

 Honorable Chair – Wanda Willingham 

 Honorable Members – Albany County Legislature 

 Honorable Chairman of the Albany County Legislature - Andrew Joyce 

 Honorable Albany County Executive – Daniel McCoy 

 

From: Bob Belber 

 General Manager 

 

Date: November 3, 2021 

 

Re: Request for approval of a contract with Daktronics  

 For the replacement of the existing marquee on the Southeast Corner of the TU Center 

 

Attached is a RLA that requests approval to have Albany County enter into an agreement with 

Daktronics using the Sourcewell Contract pricing and with compliance of all requirements 

including the apprenticeship programs. Daktronics will be separating the work needed for this 

replacement project with Electrical, Steel-Installation and manufacturing of the marquee as well 

as shipping, which meets the Wicks Law requirements as well.  

 

The total cost for this project is $541,551. The existing marquee no longer operates and parts are 

no longer available to replace burned out video panels. In order to fulfill advertising 

commitments on the marquee we are asking for this contract to be approved so the manufacturer 

(Daktronics) can get their factory working on building this marquee with a hopeful spring 

installation.  

 

Thank you for your assistance with this issue.  

 


